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January 19, 2010 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present: Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
 
Also in Attendance:  
  Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer  
 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – November 17, 2009 
Item #2   8 Fisher Avenue   New Awning  
Item #3   29 Columbus Avenue   Return 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – November 17, 2009 
Member Pushkal motioned to approve the minutes of November 17, 2009 meeting was second by 
Member Nieminen and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
Item #2   8 Fisher Avenue  New Awning 
Vincent Oddo of San Signs, representing Century Specialty Script, proposed to remove the existing 
awning and frame and replace it with a new awning.   A new style “Shed” awning to match Martine’s 
Bake Shoppe, same height and same projection.  The width will be different, and the bottom finished in 
egg crate.   The frame will be painted in terra cotta to match the fabric color and the name of the store 
“Century Specialty Script” will be in white.  Mr. Seminara asked if any decal or address will be on awning.  
Mr. Oddo said he was not proposing an address but if we want to add it on the awning, he can do that.   
Mr. Seminara suggested putting the number on either end of the awning.   The number “8” will be on 
both ends of the awning, using the same font, white circle with terra cotta “8” in center about 5 inches.    
Mr. Seminara asked if there are any lights.  Mr. Oddo said that this fabric does not illuminate and that 
no lights are proposed.   Discussion regarding the store front took place.  There being color, placement, 
etc. issues and that the owner is to appear before the Planning Board to address some issues related to 
the awning submission, the review board requested that the applicant return next month after they 
appear before the Architectural Review Board.    
 
Item #3   29 Columbus Avenue   Return 
Applicant was not present.   
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 24 at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm. 


